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                       7th January 2022 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
This half term, Years 3 and 4 will be learning all about the shoe industry in Northamptonshire.  
 
In order to enhance our learning in school, we have planned an exciting trip to The Northampton 
Shoe Museum that will take place on Tuesday 25th January. This will be a fun-filled day, which will 
help us to build on our knowledge of the shoe industry in Northamptonshire as well as the 
geography of Northampton and will provide the children with a memorable experience.  
 
The activities will include: 

- A tour around the museum  
- A session with one of the museum staff looking at the history of shoes 
- A short walk around the center of Northampton to look at the human and physical geography 

 
The trip will happen during the school day, with the coach leaving at 9:30am and returning to school 
by approximately 2:30pm.  
 
Children will need to bring a disposable packed lunch and water bottle. We will endeavour to recycle  
as much as we can!  
 
We request a voluntary contribution of £10.50 to cover the cost of the trip, please pay online via 
ParentPay. Please note the information overleaf regarding financial assistance; if you have a problem 
with payment, please speak to Mrs Brown in confidence. 
 
We would be grateful if you could complete the permission slip below and return this to the School 
Office by Friday 21st January. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to get in touch.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mr Baker 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Class 3 Trip to The Northampton Shoe Museum – 25th January 2022 

I give permission for ………………………………………………………………………….. to go on the trip to The 
Northampton Shoe Museum on Tuesday 25th January 2022. 

I have paid the sum of £10.50 via Parent Pay. 

My contact number for the day is: …………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Signature: …………………………………………………………………………… 

 





 

 

Important information regarding school trips 

As part of the school’s revised Charging and Remission Policy, if a parent is experiencing difficulties in making 
the full contribution towards a trip, please talk to Louise Brown, in confidence, for assistance. 
 
In addition, the school may be able to offer financial assistance towards the cost of a school trip and towards 
board and lodging on a residential trip, provided that a parent can prove that they are in receipt of one of the 
following benefits: 
 

 Income Support  

 Income based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

  Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below £16,190 (as assessed 

by HM Revenue and Customs) 

 Guarantee element of State Pension Credit  

 Universal Credit – income dependent 

 

 

 


